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Aurora man injured in Vaughan homicide

	A 22-year-old Aurora man was taken to hospital with serious injuries on Sunday following a Vaughan homicide.

At approximately 3 a.m. on February 7, York Regional Police responded to reports of a stabbing in a parking lot near 120

Interchange Way.

According to Police, the early investigation revealed an altercation occurred between two groups of people and two men were

stabbed.

One of the victims, a 22-year-old Richmond Hill man, Gianluca Cellucci, succumbed to his injuries at the scene, while the Aurora

man was hospitalized and is expected to survive.

Nick Bagherzadeh of Toronto was arrested without incident on Monday and will be charged with second degree murder and

attempted murder. Anyone with information is asked to contact the Homicide Unit at 1-866-876-5423 x.7865.
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